## February 2, 1937

Dear Major Darwin,

Among the pictures in the Galton Laboratory is one of your father, and another of Erasmus Darwin, which I have now in my room. The latter is 9½ x 10½" and the first 10½ x 13", set in frames of about 15 x 18". I wonder if, by any chance, you have a photograph of yourself of about the same size which I could add to make a third picture of members of your family. Please do not put yourself to any special trouble about it.

With best wishes for the New Year,

Yours sincerely,